
Mayor Prue,  
  
Very recently I was made aware that there is a Northern Travel Health Grant for residents who 
must travel a minimum of 100 kilometres one way to access the nearest medical specialist or 
ministry-funded healthcare facility services that are not available locally.  
  
I was very disheartened to find that a similar grant does not currently exist in Southern Ontario. 
There are over 5000 visits made to LHSC annually by Windsor-Essex paediatric patients. There 
are also many local families who must visit SickKids and McMaster for their children to receive 
emergency and ongoing care.  
  
 We must travel more than 100 kilometres one way to access medical specialists and ministry-
funded healthcare facility services that are not available locally, for our infants and children. 
Some of us make these visits once a month, some of us make these visits once a week.  
  
A travel health grant would help to alleviate some of the financial burden incurred due to 
medical travel, and more importantly, some of the emotional distress and burden would be 
alleviated as well.  
  
Would the Town of Amherstburg write a letter to the provincial government, supporting the 
establishment of a health travel grant for local residents?  
  
Help with this matter would be greatly appreciated.  This would mean a great deal to all of us 
who have to leave so that our children can get the medical care they need but that they can’t 
obtain locally. 
  
Thank you for your consideration in this matter, 
  
Kait Lowe  
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 



 


